	                            Minutes of the Meeting of Bridport Rugby Football Club

	                                     Held on 13th June 2016 at the Rugby Pavilion


	Present :  Allan Staerck, John Patten, Stuart King, Peter Brook, Clive Greening, Jamie Livingston,

                    Julian Hussey, Jason Blackmore, Noel Gregory.                
	

	
	

	1. Apologies : Tom Gamwell, Stuart Briggs, Guy Livingston, Sam Guest.
	

	
	

	2. Minutes of the Last Meeting :
The minutes of the last meeting were read and approved.
	

	
	

	3. Matters Arising :
 a/ Allan said the L1/L2 coaching courses have not been able to arrange yet.
b/ Slipway improvement in Grounds report.

c/ Julian still to find an awning cost.

d/ Tom reported a quote from Akuma at £795 for new team shirts. Committee concerned there

     appears to no on line shop. Julian to arrange a meeting with Raging Bull rep this week to discuss

     their past poor performance and get a quote and then report back to Tom and committee.

e/ Julian said we may have to advertise to get a caterer for Sunday mornings.

f/ Jamie said the GMS clean-up was ongoing with Karen Hussey.

g/ Agreed at moment not to put up signs stopping car access to pitches.

h/ The newspaper advert for club will be controlled by Julian, Noel, Tom and Stuart Briggs.

i/ The sponsors form was not revamped in the end.

j/ Peter Butler has been asked to upgrade website with up to date info provided by Allan.

k/ Julian said the club still needs storing cover for junior kit in bad weather. LC do not want permanent

     containers etc. Noel suggested low level gazebo type tents other clubs have. To be looked into.
4. Correspondence :
	Allan Staerck

Julian Hussey

Julian/Allan/Tom

Julian Hussey

Jamie Livingston

Allan Staerck
Julian/Noel

	1/ The club has received a grant of £2,395 from RFU towards new ladies toilets. Work to start on July

     15th by Trevor Knight. Remaining 50% costs to be shared between club and LC. 

2/ Form received from D/Wilts regarding clubs referee co-ordinator info. Louis Browne has agreed to

     be clubs co-ordinator and secretary will send him form to fill in.

3/ Secretary has sent updated club officials to D/Wilts to be included in handbook and Allan has 

     Identified himself as coaching co-ordinator.


	

	5. Treasurers Report :
Stuart said the bank balance stands at £3,471.27 including £500 RBS grant.

 He has received £2,500 so far from the clubs sponsorship draw and has paid the LC £3,200 for the clubs share of the running costs, being the difference between the clubs profit on the bar and the costs incurred in LC’s costs of bar costs/wages, cleaning changing rooms, electric/water etc. He has had to draw money from building society account to pay this.
This means the club starts season on minus £3,000 on accounts.

Dorset Rentals agreed to remove cost of missing headrest from bus but he had to pay for cleaning.
6. VP Report :
Peter said Stuart had sent out a final newsletter to VP’s. Allan suggested the VP invitation form should be better formalised and this will be reviewed.


	

	7. Fixtures :

Jason said he has received the provisional fixture list for next season. He would have looked at a night game if the lights had been approved. The first league game is 10th September but he has arranged a home friendly on September 3rd with Weymouth & Portland. Guy Furner is looking to arrange about 6/8 2nd team friendlies. Guy Livingston will be the new league contact. Jamie said his father will organise match cards and collect team subs.

	

	8. Captains Report :

Allan said he was proposing to hold a review meeting with players every 4/6 weeks after training on Thursday for all to air views. Committee asked to attend and bar open with some food.

9. Junior Report :
	

	Julian said next season’s U14 are intending to tour Ireland and will be organising a fun day and sponsorship for a skydive by a junior players gran. He will e-mail a poster.


	

	10. Social Report :
Jason said he was organising a poker night at clubhouse on Friday 19th August, food provided.
11. Grounds Maintenance :

Clive said the roadside pitch will be used this week for food festival car park. He has bought grass seed at £200 to repair bare areas from Pearce Seeds . The topsoil to level area behind posts for new junior pitch is available and Jamie will notify a work party to level and seed.

He believes the cricket season ends in early August and will confirm with Pete Wyrill when we can have pitches back.

The proposed new slipway will now cost £1020 from Tom Hitt with costs split with LC. Last year’s spraying was not paid for. We will get a bill but he will enter sponsors draw and also Tom Hitt. 

12.Core Values :   Ongoing.
13. Club Development :
a/ Publicity :   Pre-season advert in Bridport News to be organised. 

b/ Dev. Plan : Noel is developing a ladies team in conjunction with Dorchester/Weymouth clubs. He

                            suggested setting up a tots training for 4/5 year olds whose siblings attend junior

                            games on Sundays for ½ hour sessions. To be reviewed.

c/ Volunteers : Club needs to find a volunteer co-ordinator.
	Committee

Committee

	d/ Schools :    Louis Browne will look to arrange Colfox/Beaminster refereeing course.

e/ Coaching :  Allan will chase L1/2 course at club. Under the CPD he is arranging a Ruck & Maul 
                            course in September for senior and junior coaches.

f/ Safeguarding : No report.


	Allan Staerck



	13. Any Other Business : 

a/ RBS work party Saturday 25th June. Peter will talk to Ian Church at Bradford’s to sponsor paint and

     Allan will collect. Jamie will circulate info to members and try to set up TV to show England test v

     Australia at 11.00am. Allan will organise food with Pauline Bandey and secretary bar to be open.
b/ Boards need to be updated with Tom Gamwell and Jamie Livingston as captains.

c/ Bar prices. Stuart proposed that all prices be raised 30 pence. Therefore IPA to be 2.80, Cider 3.30p

     Carlsberg 3.30p, Kronenberg 3.80p and Guinness 3.80. IPA jugs to be £11 and Carlsberg £12.50

d/ Peter suggested looking for cheaper printing for fixture books. He will talk to Creeds regarding them
     sponsoring club and costs, otherwise get a quote elsewhere.

No further business, the meeting closed 8.50pm

Next meeting Monday 11th July.2016

Allan Staerck

Chairman
	Committee

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	


